MEMORANDUM  OF  SUPPORT

Title:  Resolution calling upon the City Department of Transportation to immediately expand its Safe Routes to School program to every elementary school in New York City to prevent traffic injuries and deaths of children. 

Type of Legislation: Resolution

Submitted by:  Council Members Foster and Baez

Reasons for Support:

In 2001 the number one cause of death and injury for NYC children aged 5 to 9 was being hit by motorists.  The Centers for Disease Control reports that children suffer disproportionately from being hit by drivers because they have not developed the skills land experience to navigate traffic safely and judge speed and distance. Therefore, The NYC Department of Transportation created the Safe Routes to School program in 2001 to prevent traffic injuries and deaths of children, but only 20% of the over 600 elementary schools are part of the Safe Routes to School program.  NYS law allows NYC Department of Transportation to design streets with traffic calming devices with speed limits of low as 15 mph, and to establish speed limits as low as 15 mph within 1,320 feet of a school.   
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